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Appendix 2

Supplementary Planning Guidance
Parking

Summary of Representations Observations and Recommendations of the Deputy 
Director (Planning & Community Strategy)

Grove Parish Council considers that parking standards should be 
minimum not maximum.

Type 2 Residential should state:

 ‘in addition to a garage or garage space (if one is provided)
 ‘4 bedroom or more 3 or 4 spaces - on merit’

The District Council as planning authority implement the Oxfordshire 
County Council’s, county-wide parking standards.  These standards 
reflect the guidance given in PPG13 ‘Transport’ which states that 
“Policies in development plans should set maximum levels of parking 
for broad classes of development.  Maximum standards should be 
designed to be used as part of a package of measures to promote 
sustainable transport.”  It would not be appropriate to amend the SPG as 
suggested.
Recommendation: No change.


